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Hello Everyone

As the height of summer embraces our 
charming village of Rudston, we find 
ourselves basking in the warmth and 
vibrancy that this beautiful season 
brings.  July and August are months of 
transformation, where our days stretch 
longer, our gardens burst into full bloom 
and the spirit of community shines 
brighter than ever, especially this year 
as we are all able to participate in 
“Blooming Rudston” and already new 
planters can be seen around the village.

Our village has always been a beacon of 
togetherness, and the upcoming 
months are a testament to this.  We 
have all our regular events taking place, 
including Bingo at the Village Hall, and 
ladies and men’s nights at the Bosville 
Arms and in addition the Bosville Arms 
is holding a Family Fun Day on Saturday 
24th August so Rudston is buzzing with 
activities that celebrate our rich 
heritage and close‐knit community. 
These events are more than just dates 
on a calendar; they are opportunities to 
create lasting memories, strengthen 
bonds and foster a sense of belonging.

Let us also remember that summer's 
charm lies in its fleeting nature.  As we 
enjoy the long days and warm nights, 
let's take a moment to be mindful of our 
surroundings and our impact on the 
environment.  Simple actions like 
conserving water, supporting local  

produce and maintaining our green 
spaces can go a long way in preserving 
the beauty of Rudston for future 
generations.

This season I encourage each one of you 
to embrace the spirit of summer fully. 
Explore the scenic walks around our 
village, participate in community 
activities and take time to enjoy the 

little things ‐ whether it's a quiet 
afternoon in your garden or a lively 
evening with friends and family.  Let's 
make the most of this wonderful time, 
creating moments that will carry us 
through the colder months ahead.

In closing, we wish you all a delightful 
and memorable summer.  May the 
warmth of the season fill your hearts 
with joy and may the camaraderie of 
our community continue to flourish. 
Here's to a summer of sunshine, smiles 
and shared experiences in our beloved 
Rudston.

                           Heather, Becky & Paula 
                     Rudston Newsletter Team

"Summer is a reminder that change is 
constant; just as the sun rises and sets,  

life too evolves, bringing war�th, g�owth 
and new beginnings".



CHURCH NEWS
Vicar: Rev Glyn Owen (01262 420313)  Email: revglynowen@btinternet.com

Curates: Rev Steve Cox   Email: sjcox50@gmail.com

Rudston, Boynton, Carnaby, Kilham, Wold Newton, Burton Fleming, Grindale and Fordon
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Church Services for July & August (at Rudston unless otherwise stated):

July 7th  9.30am Holy Communion

21st  9.30am Morning Prayer

3.00pm Organ Recital: Robert Poyser & The Beverley Minster Choir

28th    11.00am Kilham: Holy Communion - Benefice churches together

August 4th  9.30am Holy Communion

18th  9.30am Morning Prayer

25th    11.00am Boynton: Holy Communion - Benefice churches together

‘Talking About Faith’: Every first Wednesday evening of the month at 7pm at The Old Star Inn, 
Kilham.  A friendly and warm welcome awaits those who might be interested in attending 
these informal evenings.  A chance to chat about life and faith.  For further information 

@contact revalanleach gmail.com.

Each Thursday at 10.30am, in church, at All Saints, Kilham, come and join in for a time of 
prayer and discussion over a cuppa and biscuits.  All welcome.

We will continue to have a ‘Zoom’ service on the first and third Sundays of the month at 11am 
and weekly each Wednesday at 10am.

We have a new Curate! (trainee vicar), hopefully we’ll get to know Huw during the coming 
months.  A few words from him:

My name is Huw Waring.  I have been married to Kimberlee for almost 24 years.  We have lived 

in Yorkshire since 2011, when we moved back to the UK from the USA, where Kimberlee was 

born and where I lived for 25 years.  I have one son, Mark, who is married and about to 

produce our first grandchild!  When we moved to Scarborough, we spent 10 years worshipping 

at St. Mary's & Holy Apostles before moving to Filey, where I became the curate in 2021.  We 

are now a part of the Rudston benefice and are happy to be here.

A couple of things to let you know about us.  I'm a self-suppor;ng minister in full-;me 

employment for North Yorkshire Council.  I'm also au;s;c, which means that I approach life 

from a slightly different point of view.  I have some sensory challenges and other quirks which 

make interac;ng with others interes;ng; I'm generally a friendly person, but I'm really bad at 

remembering names and faces.  Kimberlee has several significant health issues which cause 

chronic pain and fa;gue, so you may not see Kimberlee as much as you do me because she has 

li@le stamina.  We look forward to mee;ng you and working with you to grow the Kingdom of 

God over the coming months.

Rev. Huw

 Rev Huw Waring   Email: revwaring@outlook.com
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RUDSTON NEWS AND EVENTS

RUDSTON VILLAGE HALL

Summer Events at Rudston Village Hall

Post Office/Coffee Shop/Library 
Every Thursday morning the Post Office is open for a large range of services

● Cash/cheque deposits and withdrawals
● Car Tax
● Royal Mail Postage

While there enjoy, tea/coffee, cakes and other refreshments.  Why not use the library 

and borrow Books, DVD's, Jigsaws - totally free and no fines!!

Rudston Village Hall Bingo Nights 

Always a great evening of fun, with Raffle and Refreshments.  Eyes down 7pm.

Thursday 4th July and Thursday 1st August

Blooming Rudston  -  Saturday 13th to Saturday 27th July

We are asking the community to join together to decorate the front of your house/ 

garden with tubs, hanging baskets, window boxes or even decorate a wheelbarrow!

Let’s make Rudston Bloom!!

                      

 

On Saturday 27th July the winner will be announced at 7pm, the same night as Stuarts 

Fish and Chip Van Night.

Stuarts Fish and Chip Van Night
Saturday 27th July between approx. 5.30pm and 7pm.

The Village Hall will be open for you to sit down with your meal.  There will also be 

tea/coffee and bread and butter.

Want to book the Village Hall?
The Village Hall is available to book for parties, meetings or gatherings.

To find out costs and availability ring 01262 420 171.  Mon to Fri 9am - 4.30pm

● Mobile Phone Top Ups
● Gift Cards & Greeting Cards
● Bill Payments and more

During these two weeks, walk round the village 

and pick the house you like the best and drop a

note with your favourite in the Village Hall letterbox. 
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ALL SAINTS CHURCH, RUDSTON, SOCIAL COMMITTEE

Invite you to a concert in Rudston Church 

on Sunday 21st July at 3pm prompt, 

featuring Robert Poyser (Organist at Beverley Minster) playing the organ 

and the Beverley Minster Choir

Tickets are £7.50 each to include tea and cake following the concert.  Please buy in 

advance to help us cater for the correct numbers.

Tickets are available from Jean Corner 01262 420 622 and June Sellers 01262 420 237, 

and there will be ;ckets available at the door on the day.

There will also be a raffle.  All proceeds are in aid of repair and maintenance of our 

magnificent organ.

At a recent inspec;on of the organ by Peter Wood and Sons of Harrogate it was 

recommended that a variety of restora;on work needs to be done on the great trumpet 

and the chest and concussion bellows, and on the great trumpet pipework.  The great 

chest magnets need to be replaced as they have been in existence since the 1930s.  The 

present es;mate for the work needed to be done in order to bring the organ back to its 

full poten;al is £17,000 including VAT.  This is an enormous amount and we hope to 

a@ain some grant funding towards the repairs, but we will also have to start fund raising 

for this too.

 

We hope you will support this concert and many in the future.  If you have never heard 

the organ played this is your opportunity to hear it played professionally and also a 

unique opportunity to hear the Beverley Minster Choir sing in our own Church.  There 

are 70 in the full choir but some may be on holiday etc. at this ;me.

The organ was given to the Church and for the village by Sir Alexander Macdonald when 

he was organist and choir master at Rudston Church.  He wanted us to have the best we 

could have and it was the first electrically powered organ outside of London, having its 

own pump house.  Many of the men and boys in Rudston were in the choir and are 

represented in the stained-glass window above the organ. It is quite famous and a much 

admired and to be envied organ, worthy of being maintained.

Thank you for your support in the past and we look forward to it in the future.

June Sellers 
(Social Secretary to Rudston P.C.C.)                                                                        01262 420237



Page 6



Page 7

North Wolds Lions Club

At the June meeting of North Wolds Lions, Lion Keith Harris 

announced his retirement.  Keith was a founder member of 

this Lions Club and has been true to the Motto "We Serve" 

for almost 40 years organising many events and being 

President many times.

Those who go to the Lions Bingo and other fund-raising events will know Keith Harris.  

He and his wife Mary have been staunch supporters of and extremely active in North 

Wolds Lions.  Members wish Keith well in his retirement and will miss his bingo calling 

and fantastic organisational skills. 

Your village representative                    

Mike Sellers                                                                                              01262 420 237
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RUDSTON COMMUNITY PUB

Committee Contact Details
Rudston Community Pub Ltd

Email: rudstoncommunitypub@gmail.com 
Shareholder email: 

rcplshareholders@gmail.com
Facebook: @rudstoncommunitypubltd

The Bosville Arms  -  01262 321645

We would like to say thank everyone for their fantastic support for our D-Day 

celebration.  The turnout was fantastic and the whole day was a brilliant memorial to 

our brave troops from back then and now.  A special thank you to Glyn our vicar for 

speaking at the lamp lighting and also to Dave Arundel for the beautiful Last Post on 

the bugle which marked the occasion perfectly.  We raised £135.14 (which we rounded 

off to £150) for the RBLA.

  

On D-Day, we are planning an even bigger and better 1940s event next year.

A huge congratulations to one of our team, Jess Woods who goes off to start her 

apprenticeship with the Ambulance Service in September.  Good Luck Jess - our loss 

is their gain.

We have all our usual events in July - Quiz nights, Ladies Night and Mid-Week Men 

and in addition, we also have a Family Fun Day on Saturday 24th August from 12 noon 

with live music in the evening, BBQ, outside bar and tombola in aid of St Catherine’s 

Hospice.

Quiz nights
2nd & 16th  July 

13th & 27th August

Mid-Week Men
17th July 

Ladies Night 
30th July 

We’re taking a break in August from men’s and ladies nights and look forward to 
seeing everyone in September.
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We are thrilled to share that the word has certainly spread about our Youth Club!  

This month, we welcomed 28 children, many of whom were new faces from both 

the village and surrounding areas.  It was wonderful to see new friendships being 

formed among children who attend different schools and might not otherwise have 

the chance to meet in a social setting like ours.

Throughout the evening, the children showcased their culinary creativity by 

making their own pizzas.  From pineapple and ham to pepperoni and cheese, 

mushrooms and chicken, the variety of toppings was impressive and the children’s 

enthusiasm was evident.  They also helped with the tidying up, which we greatly 

appreciated, as did our dedicated volunteers.

Speaking of volunteers, we are always on the lookout for more helping hands.  

Whether you are a parent of a child who attends the club or a community member 

who can spare some time, we would love to hear from you.  Your support makes a 

significant difference in the smooth running of our activities.

We are excited to announce that the Youth Club will be operating throughout the 

summer holidays.  We plan to add extra sessions for outdoor games and activities, 

so please keep an eye on our Facebook page for updates.

Our next scheduled meetings are on Tuesday 9th July and Tuesday 13th August at 

the Village Hall, from 6.30pm to 8pm.

RUDSTON YOUTH CLUB

The old notice board that was washed away in the Spring floods has been replaced with 
a bright new sign highlighting no dogs allowed.

The field is looking better than ever thanks to the efforts of dedicated volunteers and 
has been complimented on by away teams.

If you don’t want to join in playing bowls, cricket or tennis why not come and watch the 
matches now summer is here.

Peter Crossley
Secretary Rudston Playing Field                                                                              01262 420 462

RUDSTON PLAYING FIELD
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Rudston Tennis Club

We are a friendly club, always looking for new players and welcome anyone of 

any ability to come and join in our social sessions on Fridays 5pm onwards and 

Sunday mornings 10am onwards, weather permitting.  If you haven’t played 

since school come along and have a go, bring a friend and see how you get on, 

then decide whether you want to join the club.  We can supply a racquet if you 

need one.  If you would rather have a knock around with someone before 

coming to a social session please get in touch with me. 

We have 2 men’s teams and a ladies team in the Driffield & District League so 

there are opportunities to play competitively as well if you want to. 

Our membership fees are very reasonable. 

Check out our Facebook page for the latest news. 

Jane Crossley (secretary)                                                Mobile No: 07894 228 956 

             

RUDSTON BOWLS CLUB

Have you ever fancied trying Lawn Bowls?  It's great 

exercise and fun too.  With the new season about to 

start, I thought it was the ideal time to see if anyone 

wanted to join our club?  

We compete in the Driffield League, play friendly matches with other clubs and 

have in house competitions.  So, if you fancy giving it a try, we can provide 

instruction and everything you need for a taster.  

Membership starts at £30 per season, if you’re interested …………...…... contact 

Ian and Diane Trudgett on 01262 420 019 or 07484 857 837.














































